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The State Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) announced today that due to the impact of

Hurricane Sandy, all driver licenses, learner permits, non-driver identification cards and

vehicle registrations scheduled to expire on or before Tuesday, November 13, 2012 are

extended until Wednesday, November 14, 2012.

This extension applies only to residents of New York City, and the counties of Westchester,

Nassau and Suffolk. It does not apply to insurance coverage requirements. Motor vehicle

liability insurance coverage must be maintained at all times during this extension period.

Vehicle inspections, which expire on the last day of the month, are not included in the

extension. Also, all DMV hearings, including Traffic Violations Bureau hearings scheduled

through Friday, November 2, 2012, in New York City, Nassau, Westchester and Suffolk

counties, are being postponed. If you have a hearing scheduled, please do not appear at the

hearing site. You will be notified of a rescheduled hearing date by mail. For hearings

scheduled on or after Monday, November 5, 2012, please check our web site for updates and

additional information at http://www.dmv.ny.gov/.

Motorists who cannot get to a DMV or may have forgotten to renew their vehicle

registrations on time can print a temporary 10-day proof of registration when they renew



their registrations online. This is one of several online services DMV offers. By signing up for

MyDMV, customers gain quick and easy access to a variety of personalized and secure online

services without mailing in forms or making a trip to a local DMV office. For additional

information, visit www.dmv.ny.gov.

 


